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Brussels, 24 September 2024 

 

Draft minutes   
of the EUGC committee meeting on 25 September 2024, 12h30,  
La Brasserie les Étangs Mellaerts, Boulevard du Souverain 275, 

1150 Bruxelles 

***** 

 

 

In Attendance:  Peter BAADER, Dominic DOYLE, Christian EHLERS, Victoria 
PAGADIGORRIA, Emilio RODRIGUEZ 

Guest : Chantal JACQUES 

Excused :  

 

 

1. Membership situation 2024 

➢ At the day of the meeting 118 members had joined the club 

➢ The committee decided that Dominic DOYLE would handle and follow-up all 
expression of interest in becoming a member of the EUGC. 

 

2. Golfing programme 2024 (state-of-play), and 2025 programme 

➢ The committee decided that the “Prix du Club” would be played as a two-ball 
scramble.  
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➢ Following the competition the club would hand out the prizes for the 
competitions which were played over the year, i. e. 

o Winter Cup 2023/2024  
(cat. 1=1 prize, €120; cat. 2=2 prizes, €120 & €80; cat. 3=2 prizes, 
€120 & €80) 

o Astérisques  
(cat. 1=3 prizes, € 180 &€120 & €80; cat. 2=2 prizes, €180 & €120, 
cat. 3=3 prizes, € 180 &€120 & €80) 

o Match play competition  
(two prizes, €150, €100) 

➢ The committee agreed to organise a dinner on the occasion of the “Prix du 
Club” competition. The President will ask for a menu proposal. 

➢ The committee evaluated how the additional events set up in August were 
received. There was no interest in playing fixtures during the week. In future 
the club’s programming should no longer foresee a summer break.find 
solutions 

➢ The committee decided to open the Winter Cup events to MUGS (“Monsanto 
Europe Golf Society”, one of the two other clubs without a course) players. In 
return, EUGC members can participate in the MUGS “Eclectic” winter events 
which are played in Rigenée on Fridays. Dominic DOYLE was asked to find 
solutions for technical questions related to registering for the competitions 
and encoding the results. The “Eclectic” winter fixtures will add about 10 
events to the EUGC winter calendar. 

 

3. AFGOLF 

➢ Presidents’ lunch (4/9/2024): The AFGOLF President awaits a meeting with 
the new Walloon minister of sports. Other issues discussed: sustainability 
(water, pesticides, damage caused by animals, renewal of the green 
surfaces), different forms of playing golf and shorter rounds 
 
The EUGC participated in several AFGOLF competitions. Thanks and 
congratulations to all players 
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➢ Challenge de la Francophonie: Paul REIDERMANN (12), Saila DAHL (13), 
Teresa CUELLA (17), Vincent de WULF (74) 

➢ Ladies’ Cup: Victoria PAGADIGORRIZ (4), Helen COLLINS (12), Anne ALS 
(48), Anne-Sofie HANSEN (70) 

➢ Men’s Cup: Arthur FORBES (5), Bogjidar KABAKCHIEV (66) 

➢ AFGOLF Partners’ Day, 3 October 2024, Enghien: No committee member is 
available 

 

4. Equipment (uniform and balls) 

➢ The committee decided to order new balls with the club logo. Dominic DOYLE 
was asked to pass the order1. 

➢ On other equipment and PR material the committee will decide later. 

 

5. Chantilly 

➢ 16 players will travel to Chantilly from 18 to 20 October and play Raray, 
Apremont and Chantilly. 

 

6. Cooperation with other international clubs (Dominic DOYLE) 

Dominic DOYLE will continue his discussions with MUGS and explore further areas 
of cooperation. So far, there is no feed-back from IGC. 

  

 
1  After further consultation via mail, the committee decided to order VICE PRO AIR balls. 
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7. Golf courses and trips 2025 

➢ The committee decided to collect more information about the “Flanders 
Europe Cup”, in the Brabantse Golf Club. 

➢ Peter BAADER reported about his experience in the following clubs: 

o Bernardus Golf Club (https://bernardusgolf.com/)  

o Eindhovensche Golf (https://en.eindhovenschegolf.nl/)  

o Utrecht “De Pan” (https://ugc-depan.nl/)  

o Toxandria Golf Club (https://www.toxandria.nl/)  

The committee will discuss this matter further at a later meeting. 

 

8. Miscellaneous 

➢ The committee will meet again on Monday, 18 November 2024, in La 
Brasserie les Étangs Mellaerts, Boulevard du Souverain 275, 1150 Bruxelles. 

 

Christian EHLERS 
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